
 

 

 

 

 

**Active Shooter Drill: Tuesday, March 15** 
 

On Tuesday, March 15, Richmond University Medical 

Center will be conducting an active shooter drill between 

the hours of 9 AM and 12 PM. 

 

The drill will be conducted inside the hospital. As part of the 

drill, NYPD, FDNY, and other emergency response agencies 

will be involved. You may notice a larger than usual amount 

of vehicles and personnel from these agencies around the 

hospital while the drill is conducted. This drill will not involve 

the discharge of any firearms. 

 

We are providing this notice to you, in advance of this drill to 

assure you that there is no actual threat to the safety of the 

hospital or the community. 

 

Thank you. 

 

-RUMC Administration 


